
97500000 STRUCTURAL COATING MATERIALS 
COMMENTS FROM INTERNAL/INDUSTRY REVIEW 

Melissa Hollis 
melissa.hollis@dot.state.fl.us 

(850) 414-4182 
Comments: (8-3-22, Internal) 
Minor formatting suggestions to consider. 

 
 

 
 

 
Response: We will revise the APL language at the beginning of the Specification with the new 
table in the next revision. We will reach out to Product Evaluation to get examples. Salt Fog Test 
was split into two tests to avoid confusion with acceptance criteria. 
 
****************************************************************************** 

Tim Lattner 
Tim.Lattner@dot.state.fl.us 

(850)414-5258 
Comments: (8-3-22, Internal) 
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Response: All of David’s comments were agreeable and adopted as edited in the document. Salt 
Fog Test was split into two tests to avoid confusion with acceptance criteria.  
 
****************************************************************************** 

Maxim Dube 
maximdube@galvatech2000.com 

Comments: (9-14-22, Industry) 
To whom it May concern, 

I submit my comments regarding the suggested modifications of the Structural Coating Materials 
specification #9750000. 



My suggested changes relate to sections 975-3, 975.4, and the associated tests specified in 
section 975-2.2. 

• 975-3 Galvanized Steel Coating System 
• 975-4 Paint for Galvanized Steel Strain Poles, Mast arms, monotube assemblies, 

Conventional Light Pole Assemblies, and Aluminum Poles, Pedestals, and Posts. 
Suggested modifications: 

Section 975-2.2 (2-year outdoor testing section) 

1- Section 975-2.2 suggests 2 years of outdoor testing instead of 5 years. Although, section 975-4 
still mentions 5 years.  

2- Section 975-2.2 mentions color retention and gloss parameters. Knowing that hot-dip 
galvanized will oxidize over time, color (fading) and gloss will be lost. I suggest adding a section 
for touch-ups of galvanized coatings without color and gloss retention testing. I also recommend 
adding a note that coatings used shall meet ASTM A780 Repair of damaged and uncoated areas 
of hot-dip galvanized coatings. 

Thank you for taking the time to analyze this request and looking forward to further discussing 
the possible options. 

Maxim Dube 
Galvatech2000 

Technical Director 

 

Response: 975-3 related to galvanized systems was updated to have it be evaluated against the 
same performance requirements we hold to our other paint systems. The Department does not 
plan to use galvanizing on its own for a bridge coating system, but some pedestrian bridges have 
been attempted with alternate duplex coatings (Galvanizing, w/ Polysiloxane or Urethanes) and 
they have not done well under testing. The Department has identified an alternate to painting 
over galv, metalizing. Which we will introduce next year in the spec book. Lastly, there is a 5-
year warranty associated with painted poles, who may use whatever product system they want, 
and they have a 5-year bond warranty applied. The 2-year outdoor testing is not associated with 
the 5-year warranty. The 2-year testing is for bridge paint systems. The 5-year warranty is for 
manufacturer selected paint systems applied to poles and light fixtures.  
****************************************************************************** 


